Affirmative Action
(231)724-6703
FAX (231)722-1214

Assessor/
Equalization Co.
(231)724-6386

FAX (231)724-1129

Cemetery/Forestry
(231)724-6783
FAX (231)724-4188

City Manager
(231)724-6724
FAX (231)722-1214

Clerk
(231)724-6705
FAX (231)724-4178

Comm. & Neigh.
Services
(231)724-6717

FAX (231)726-2501

Computer Info.
Technology
(231)724-4126
FAX (231)722-4301

Engineering
(231)724-6707
FAX (231)727-6904

Finance
(231)724-6713
FAX (231)726-2325

Fire Department
(231)724-6795
FAX (231)724-6985

Human Resources
Co. (Civil Service)
(231)724-6442

FAX (231)724-6840

Income Tax
(231)724-6770
FAX (231)724-6768

Mayor’s Office
(231)724-6701
FAX (231)722-1214

Planning/Zoning
(231)724-6702
FAX (231)724-6790

Police Department
(231)724-6750
FAX (231)722-5140

Public Works
(231)724-4100
FAX (231)722-4188

SafeBuilt
(Inspections)
(231)724-6715
FAX (231)728-4371

Treasurer
(231)724-6720
FAX (231)724-6768

Water Billing
(231)724-6718
FAX (231)724-6768

Water Filtration
(231)724-4106
FAX (231)755-5290

MUSKEGON

West Michigan’s Shoreline City

www.shorelinecity.com

August 31, 2022

The Honorable Deb Haaland
Secretary of the Interior
U.S. Department of Interior
1849 C Street, N.W.
Washington, DC 20240

Dear Secretary Haaland:

On behalf of the City of Muskegon, Michigan, | write in support of the Grand River Bands of Ottawa Indians
(GRBOI) (Petitioner #146) who have been on the “active consideration” list for nearly nine years. The City
supports the efforts of GRBOI to seek Federal recognition from the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA).

Federal recognition will allow the GRBOI to become eligible for critical funding that will support key services
such as tuition assistance, healthcare services, housing resources and other with vitally important federal
program opportunities for its tribal members.

The City of Muskegon requests that the BIA, through the Office of Federal Acknowledgement (OFA), issue its
proposed findings for the GRBOI by the latest extension date in October 2022.

This letter is intended to serve as an expressed position on the GRBOI’s petition for Federal recognition and
not on potential development activities undertaken by the GRBOI which may occur in the future as a result of
any federal determination.

Sincerely,

Kenneth D. Johnso
Mayor
City of Muskegon

City of Muskegon, 933 Terrace Street, P.O. Box 536, Muskegon, M1 49443-0536
http://www.shorelinecity.com




